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EXTRAORDINARY LICENSING COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON
THURSDAY, 28 SEPTEMBER 2017

Councillors Present: Peter Argyle, Howard Bairstow, Jeff Beck (Vice-Chairman), 
Graham Bridgman (Chairman), Paul Bryant, James Cole, Richard Crumly, Sheila Ellison, 
Manohar Gopal and Tony Linden

Also Present: Anne Marie Baird (Solicitor), Laura Driscoll (Principal Licensing Officer), Emilia 
Matheou (Technical Officer), Julia O'Brien (Principal Licensing Officer) and Stephen Chard 
(Principal Policy Officer)

Apologies for inability to attend the meeting: Councillor Billy Drummond and Councillor 
Quentin Webb

PART I

10. Minutes
The Minutes of the meeting held on 18 July 2017 were approved as a true and correct 
record and signed by the Chairman.

11. Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest received.

12. Hackney Carriage Tariff Review
Councillor Graham Bridgman introduced the item (Agenda Item 4) by explaining that this 
Extraordinary meeting had been called in order for the Committee to review its decision 
at the previous meeting on 18 July 2017 to increase taxi fares subject to consultation and 
to consider a revised request from the taxi trade for an increase in the hackney carriage 
tariff. However, post publication of the agenda, the taxi trade had withdrawn their request. 
In light of this development, Councillor Bridgman asked Anne Marie Baird (Solicitor) to 
outline the process for this meeting. 
Anne Marie Baird reiterated that it was for the Committee to review the decision it made 
on the 18 July 2017. This review needed to take into account whether the facts presented 
to Committee by the taxi trade in July 2017 were accurate and it had since been 
acknowledged by the taxi trade that there were some inaccuracies. This 
acknowledgement had resulted in an amended application from the taxi trade but, as 
explained by Councillor Bridgman, this had since been withdrawn in full, post publication 
of this agenda. 
Therefore, the Committee’s only consideration at this meeting was whether the 18 July 
2017 decision was based on inaccurate information (already acknowledged as such) and 
to determine whether or not to rescind this decision. 
Councillor Bridgman advised that subject to a determination to rescind the previous 
decision, discussions could proceed on an informal basis between the Council and 
representatives of the taxi trade to form a proposal that could be brought back before the 
Licensing Committee at a later date. 
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Councillor Bridgman proposed to rescind the decision made by the Licensing Committee 
at its meeting on 18 July 2017 at it was based on inaccurate information. This was 
seconded by Councillor Richard Crumly. 
RESOLVED that the decision made by the Licensing Committee at its meeting on 18 
July 2017 to increase taxi fares subject to consultation was rescinded as it was based on 
inaccurate information. 

(The meeting commenced at 6.30pm and closed at 6.35pm)
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